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Hidden Valley Bridge Lost to Heavy Rains on October
Stephen Reich Memorial Fund Dedicated to Rebuilding Bridge

The Shepaug River bridge in the Hidden Valley Reservation
was swept away during the torrential rains that fell on the area
in October. Record rainfall amounts fell, close to the levels
" recorded in the 1955 flood. The bridge was critical to the trail
system in Hidden Valley, linking the two major areas of the
Reservation.

Arthur Deacon & Sons built and installed in the bridge in
1987. It replaced the original one, built in the early 1960°s by
Forester John Marsh and Steep Rock’s intern at that time, Mike
Alex. The 1987 bridge was delivered to the site in two sections,
cach transported separately down the railroad bed from Rumsey
School. The two sections were secured to cement abutments
secured to a large boulder near the center of the river. We
believe that the high water and subsequent fast moving current
caused a fallen tree, or some large object, to slam into the
abutments, loosening and lifting the bridge. The displaced
abutments are still in the river and one side of one section was
found near the Route 47 bridge, but nothing else of the bridge
has been found.

On Sunday, October 23, Ray Reich, Stephen Reich’s father,
presented Michael Jackson, President of Steep Rock, with a
check for $10,000. The same amount was awarded to the 160th
Regiment Nightstalkers Association. These two organizations
were chosen by the Reich family to be the beneficiaries of the
memorial fund named for Stephen, who was killed in
Afghanistan last summer.

The Reich family have asked Steep Rock to use the money to
help fund the rebuilding of the Shepaug River bridge in Hidden
Valley. We hope to have the bridge rebuilt the bridge by
Memorial Day.

We hope you will consider an additional donation to Steep
Rock to help us rebuild the bridge in honor of this fine man who
foved Steep Rock and Hidden Valley so very much.

You may also contribute directly to the Stephen Reich
Memorial Fund, which continues to accept contributions. The
Fund is being run in partnership with the First National Bank of
Litchfield, PO Box 391, Washington Depot, CT 06794.

Visit www.steeprockassoc.org for more flood photos and information.




Vinnie Forese Retires
in December 2005

Vinnie Forese, a familiar figure to anyone who uses Steep
Rock with any regularity, will retire as Steep Rock’s Forester in
December of this year.

Vinnie began work for Steep Rock in January of 1980. He
took over the job when Steep Rock’s first Forester, John Marsh,
left the position to become first selectman.

Among many other tasks too numerous to list, Vinnie
patrolled the reservations, mowed the fields, cleared the trails,
cut fallen trees, rescued lost hikers, apprehended trespassing dirt
bikers, and cooked hamburgers and hot dogs at our annual
picnic for more than 25 years. Vinnie says he’s missed only
three picnics in all that time.

John Millington, Steep Rock’s Chairman of the Board said
Recently, “I’ll miss Vinnie Forese. Not only is he my friend, he
has been a great steward of Steep Rock. Whether clearing a tree
that had fallen across a trail or policing the Reservations, Vinnie
was there. He’s truly a legend and we’ll miss him.”

A new Land Manager position has been created that consoli-
dates the tasks of the former Forester and Trails Assistant jobs.

More than 90 applicants responded to our local newspaper
ads for this job. A Steep Rock sub-committee interviewed
many applicants and finally chose Clark Gifford. Clark was
Steep Rock’s Trails” Assistant for two years before he was
selected to be our Land Manager.

Since Vinnie and Clark have already been working together
for two years, the transition period consolidating the two jobs

Hidden Valley
White Pine Plantation
Timber Harvest Planned

We’ve hired a CT Certified Forester, Ian Branson, to work
with us on several forest management projects. The first one,
long overdue, is to thin the White Pine Plantation in Hidden
Valley. The following is are talken from lan’s proposal to us.

Background:The harvest area consists of a 12 acre,
mid-1950°s plantation of eastern white pine which
was planted along with red pine to reclaim old fields
and land along the Shepaug River damaged by the
1955 flood. The red pine portions of the plantation
were cleared in the mid-1980s to salvage trees killed
or weakened by the red pine scale. In the 50 years
since it was planted, the white pine portion of the
plantation was never thinned. Today it is overstocked,
and the intense competition between trees has resulted
in a stand that is growing slowly and is full of low
quality trees and snags.

Stewardship Goals: The long-term stewardship goal
(50 years) is to convert the plantation to an aestheti-
cally pleasing, well-stocked stand of large, high qual-
ity, vigorously growing pines. Portions of the stand
around high-use areas will be managed to maintain an
open understory, while other areas will be encouraged
to revert to natural mixed hardwood/pine regenera-
tion. The currently proposed harvest is intended to be
a first step in setting the stand on an improved growth
trajectory toward the long-term goal. In addition, the
currently proposed harvest will accomplish the short-
term stewardship goals of

1) releasing the highest quality trees from crown
competition, thus allowing them to increase their
growth rates,

2) removing some of the lower quality merchantable
timber and capturing its economic value, and

3) enhancing the appearance and safety of the stand
by removing as many of the small-diameter
suppressed trees and snags as is economically
feasible.

We have a permit from the Inland Wetlands Commission.
Trees have been marked and loggers are being interviewed.
Whether we begin this winter depends on several factors,
among them the weather, and whether we find a logger willing
to adhere to the strict environmental terms of the proposal.

has proceeded smoothly.
We thank Vinnie for all his hard work and wish him a happy
and healthy retirement.

More photos of Vinnie at

www.steeprockassoc.org




Members of the Steep Rock Association
For Fiscal Year 2004-2005

The Steep Rock Association is a land trust, founded in 1925 by Ehrick Rossiter when he purchased

the 100 acres of land that included Steep Rock itself.

Steep Rock has always relied on contributions from friends to help defray the costs of managing the land we own.

This financial support is crucial to our operating budget..

We are most grateful to the following members for their support the fiscal year October 1, 2004—September 30, 2005.

Kay & Lou Abella

Richard Abrams

Louis & Anne Abrons Foundation
Mary E. Adams

Alice Adams

Margaret Addicks

Jerome & Alice Adesman

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Aeschliman
Ruth M. Alex

John & Phyllis Allen

Jennifer Almquist & Tom Fahsbender
Christopher & Valerie Andersen
Ky Anderson

Keith & Peggy Anderson
Anonymous

The Andrye Family

Norma K. Anson

Sheila M. Anson

Jim & Pat Appleyard

James Appleyard

Christine Armstrong & Benjamin Nickoll
Chatlotte P. Armstrong

Denise & Peter Arturi

Michael & Jane Athas

Judith & George Auchincloss
Luey Averill

Susan & Sam Averill

Mark R. Averill

John & Nancy Babington
Danielle Baechle & Jules Finker
Robert & Diane Baker

Penny & Bill Bardel

Howard & Jane Barnet

Greta & Matthew Basile

Dick & Diana Beattie

Pamela & Julian Beck

Roberta & Raymond Beech
David A. Behnke & Paut F. Doherty
Mimi Bender

Bill & Posy Benedict

Robert & Laura Benn

Rebecca & Ted Bent

Jayne Bentzen & Benedict Silverman
Randy Bernard

Sandi & Jeff Berry

Mr. & Mrs.John Treacy Beyer
Marko Beznosiuk

Flera M. Biddle

Mr. & Mrs. George M. Blake
Mr. & Mrs. C. D. Blinn

Roger M. & Judith N. Bogin
Stephen & Christine Boies
Christopher B. Boshears & Todd B. Catlin
Newton R. Bowles

Jane & John Boyer

Elizabeth B. Bradley

Robert J. Bransfield

Amanda Branson

Susan Branson

Reobert & Robin Brass

Dr. & Mrs. Alan Braverman
Randal! & Reggie Breeckner
Julia & Peter Brennan

Mr. & Mrs. F. Donald Brigham
Stephen & Wanda Brighenti
Barbara Brintan

Jim & Betsy Brinton

Estelle S. Bronson

Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Brown
Mrs. Graham M. Brush, Jr.
Lorraine Budny

Mrs. Barry Buir

Ann M. Burton

Fredrick N. Byerly

Chris & Darcy Campbell
Carlos & Gay Canal

Sandra Canning

Mr. Peter B. Canoni

Jill Capobianco Fine Art

Michael Caroe

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Catlin, Jr.

Jean D. Chapin

William W. Chase

Janet Chenery

Ron & Nancy Chute

Julie Lynn Clark

Hollis & Ted Clark

Kenyon and Manny Clark
Marjorie T. & William R. Coleman
Mr. & Mrs. George Colettis

Nelly & Michael Condon

Maggie Condon & Peter Reppelier
Joel Confino & Lisa Alter

Jane Conn

Roberta B. Connolly & Arthur M. Miiler
Beth Conrad

Barbara Ann & David S. Cook
Craig & Valerie Cooper

Mr. Paul L. Cornell, Jr.

Betsy Corrigan

Richard Cotton & Patricia Fellner
Michael & Alisa Croft

Ann P. Dahl




Steep Rock Members 2004-2005

Teresa & Tony Daloisio

Tim & Laura Daly

Stuart S. Daly

Barbara Damon-Hill

Tom & Betty Daniels

James M. Davenport, Jr. & Anne-Marie Davenport
John P. Davidson

Mr. & Mrs. William A. Davidson
David Day

Henrietta de Veer & John Updegraff
William & Norma Deacen

Amy Deluca

Dixie DelLuca

Dale Stult Demy

Mr. & Mrs. Philip N. deVries

Liz & Larry Dexheimer

Helene S. & Theodore N. Didonato
Josephine & Paul Dobkin

Mark Donovan

Dotsie & Bob Doran

Paul Douglas

Geoffrey Drummond & Nancy Cobb
Peter & Brooke Duchin

Jack & June Dunbar

Alan Dunkelberger

Shari & Eric Dusansky

Brad & Donna Dutcher

Margaret F. Duus

Mr. & Mrs. Elisha Dyer, Jr.

Susan & Michael Eanes

Ebner Camps, Inc. - Awosting & Chinqueka
The Egan Family

W. Russ Elgin

Christing L. Engel

John & Karen Erickson

Donald 5. Etherington

Moel & Starr Evans

Bill & Martha Fairbairn

Gretchen & Philip Farmer

Mr. & Mrs. Edward P. Fedor
Kirsten Feldman & Hugh Frater
Stephen & Jeanne Ferris

Eileen & Jack Field

Roberta & Arnold Fink

The First National Bank of Litchfield
Minnie & Sy Florio

Ruth Miller Forge

Katherine B. Forrest & Sean Baldwin
Dr. Allen Fossbender

Patricia Fowler

Mr. & Mrs. J. Winston Fowlkes, 11l
Linda & Paul Frank

Ms. Jane Fredrikson

Sidney & Rod Funston

Neil Gabriel & Cheryl Rosen
Ronald Garfunkel

Clark Gifford

Lisa Gifford

Alison Gilchrist

David & Camille Gillespie
Joe & Joanna Gitterman
Deborah & Daniel Glass
Clarence Q. Godwin

Good Hill Mechanical Contractors, Inc.

Julie & Zack Goodyear

Harold Gootrad

Philip Grausman & Judith Petrovitch
Mr. & Mrs. Wallace A. Gray
Mulvehill Family Partnership
Margaret Clement Green

Marc Ford Greene & Diana Daniels
Doug & Mary Anne Greene
Gloria & Marty Greenstein
Douglas & Kaatri Grigg
Margaret Grimes

William R. Grose

Robin Grossman & Virginia Lee
Dr. & Mrs. Allen Grunberg

The Gunnery School

Mr. & Mrs. Steven Haas

Susan & Murray Haber

Robert Hackney & Shauna Holiman
Jonathan & Roselyn Hade
Jean & Roald Haestad

Gael W. Hammer

Mr. & Mrs. Henry W. Hart

Rita & Gus Hauser

Jane & Bill Havemeyer

Jean Hazelton

Thomas & Eileen Hearn
Douglas C. Heaven

Minna Hebert

Jean Heliyer

Jean V. S. Henry

Anne & John Herrmann

R. Higgins & R. Danford

Anton & Sigrid Hildmann
Robert & Elizabeth Hinckley
James D. Hirschfigld

Ruby C. Holloway

The Hopkins Inn

Peter & Hilary Houldin
Scott & Whinny Houldin
Bill & Nancy Houldin

Drs. Orion & Lisa Howard
Helen & Derek Hughes
Kitty & Rick Hunt

Dennis Hussey

Leonard & Nancy Hutton
J. Seitz & Co.

Pam & Mike Jacksen

Drs. Ruth & Robert Jaffe f
Elliot & Roslyn Jaffe
Susan L. Jahnke
Chariotte E. Johnsaon
Maggie Jones

Margaret T. M. Jones

Yolanda Joseph

Najma Kadosh

Pat & Paul D. Kaplan

Susan & Don Katz

Dr. & Mrs. J. V. Richard Kaufman
Liz & Buddy Kay

Pierce M. Kearney

Anne-Marie Keegan & Gregg Reinhart i
Kathryn & John Kehoe '
Chris & Sue Kelly

Jim & Joanne Kelly

Susan & Larry Kessler

A. Khouir & L. Bass

Mr. & Mrs, Calvin Kiiffner

Bill & Julie King

Charles Kinney

William & Susan Kinsolving

Stewart E. & Leila Larsen Klein
Catherine Kiema & David Resnick
Kris Knoernschild & Mark Murzin
Rita & Colin Knudsen

Lewis & Sharon Korman Foundation
Richard Krantz

Paul H. Krauss, lll

Mark & Caroline Krentzman

Susann Kelly Kurz

Miss Tillie Page Laird
Charles & Judith LaMuniere
Nancy & Stephen Lasar
Nancy M. Lauriat

Patricia A. Laus

Karen S. Lavine & Donald G. Kilpatrick




Kathy & Dan Leab

Mally Leach & Lane Smith
Leslie S. Lebl

Elaine & Victor Lederer
Richard D. Lester

Mr. & Mrs. Melvyn Lewinter
Gregory Ligelis

Joe & Kathy Linley

John & Leslie Lintner

Richard Lipsett

Lynn & Howard Lockwood
Bonnell N. & Rosemarie B.'Lombardi
William & Wendy Luers

Mr. & Mrs. John A. Magee
Betty & John Mahoney

Anne Maitland & Paul Baiocchi
Ron & Linda Mandle

Susan Mandler & Robby Barnett
Paul Manfredi

John & Ingrid Marning

Ecton & Betsy Manning

Marble Dale 151 Corporation
Phil & Susan Markert

Joan & Paul Marks

Henry R. Martin

Mr. & Mrs. George Kelly Martin
Marion E. Matera

Mrs. William M. Materne
Susan McCone & Robert Wessely
Annette R. McDonald

Dr. William H. McDonald

Linda McGarr

Patrick J. & Robin L. McGrath
Sarah H. McLean

Denise & Alex McNaughton
Elsie & Bill McTiernan

James & Cornelia Mead

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Merritt
Louise & Harold Meyer

Mr. & Mrs. Bob Meyers
Georgianna L. Middlebroak
Mr. & Mrs. Serge L. Miller
John & Edwina Millington
Phyllis & Slade Mills

Wendell & Florence Minor
Jennifer & Neil Mitchell
Cynthia & Tom Mitchell

The Mnuchin & Hedley Families
John & Amy Moisan
Prudence M. Montrezza

John & Elizabeth Mullen

Rob Muller

George & Cathie Murdock
Beatrice Murgio

C. J. Muse & Ashley Goodale
Matthew Muzzala & Emma Tillinger
Sandy & Bob Natale

Mr. & Mrs. Gunnar L. Neilson
Stan & Carol Nelson

Gail & Eric Nelson

Marjorie Neuwirth

Colleen & Alan Newman

Mr. & Mrs. Paul A. Nusshaum
The Oatleys

Margaritte N. O'Brien

Conan & Liza O'Brign

Joni & Jerry Q'Brien

Patricia T. O'Connor & Stewart N. Kellerman
Mr. & Mrs. H. Tom O'Connor
Robert O'Keefe & Katherine Webster-O'Keefe
John & Judith Olear

Doreen & Robert Orciari
Carol & Larry O'Toole

Reata Overman

David Cwen

Reese & Vi Owens

Alice Page

The Pantry

Bob & Sandy Papsin

John Paris & Melissa Cohn
Peter & Denise Pasch

Susan & John Payne

Sally G. Paynter

Mr. & Mrs. Phillips H. Payson
Kirsten M. Peckerman
Moses Pendleton

Mr. & Mrs. Henry B. Pennell, il
Susan C. Peterson

Diana & Eugene Pinover
Rod Pleasants

Mildred Pond

Priscilla Manning Porter
Steven Potolsky

John & Anne Potter

Jean Potter

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy M. Potter
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Powers
Laverne Prager

Steep Rock Members 2004-2005

Eileen Pribila

Hector Prud’Homme

Alec & Drika Purves

Jerri C. & Jayson C. Quist
Cynthia Rabinowitz

Paul Raymunt

Elizabeth R. Rea

The Reich Family

Mr. & Mrs. J. Paul Revere
Sally & David Reynolds
Robert & Virginia Reynolds
Harold Rhodes

Don A. & Gertrude Hill Ricciuti
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas M. Rimbocchi

Ronnie & Dean Ringel
Adelaide C. Reberts
George Roberts

Polly Roberts

Barbara Paul & Charles Raskob Robinson
Mr. & Mrs. James Rosato
The Rosenstock Family
Rabert & Nancy Ross
Gaila & Peter Rossiter
Thomas W. Rossiter
Jane & Emery Roth, I

Michele Rybos

Erica Ryland & Sarah Jenkins
Susan & Arthur Sachs

Rebert D. Sandine

Regine Laverge Schade
Rosanne K. Schaffrer

Ralph Schlosstein & Jane Hartley

Craig Schoon

The Scribner Family

Mr. & Mrs. John Seacerd

Pat & Dick Sears

Elizabeth Seideman

The Seidler Foundation

Zen & Camilla Selickas

Joanna V. Settle

Marthe B. Shanley

Andrew Shapiro & Judy Stevens (1943-2004)
Alan Shayne

Mary & Robert Shea

Sarah A. Shepard

Lance Sherman & Susan Buckley
Daniel D. Sherr & Margaret M. Ferguson
Vicki Silver

Mrs. John Simonds

Scott & Leslie Singer

Earl Slack & Ron Potter




Christopher & Marlene Smith
Ron & Janet Smith

Barbara Smith

William H. Smith

Tyler J. Smith

Jerilyn & Scott Smith

Mr. & Mrs. R. W. Snook
Stephen G. Solley

Pamela & Nicholas Solley
Nancy Farr Solley

Randi & Mitchell Selomon

Dr. & Mrs. Michael Sorreii

The Spirit of Wine

Rick & Celine Spooner

Peary & B.K. Stafford

Mark Stansberry

Nancy R. Steinman

Mr. & Mrs. George M. Stephenson
Marjorie & Michael Stern

Sharon Sternheim

Missy Stevens

Drew Stichter

Mr. & Mrs. Haroid J. Stoeffler, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. John Strawbridge
Mrs. Erasmus J. Struglia

Daniel Sullivan & Michelle Manafy
The Sunday Group

Allyn C. Swanson

Mr. & Mrs, Edmund K. Swigart
Mr. & Mrs. Edmund K. Swigart, 11l
Peter & Diana Tagley

Joan Tait

Joan Talbot

Adele & Norman Taylor

Terry & Wanda Tiernan

Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Tierney
Timothy G. Tierney

Warren Tomkins

Mr. Charles T. Treadway, ll|
Addie & Bab Troup

Susan & Richard Ulin

Robert & Suzanne Ulliram
Homer R. Underwood

Hiram Upson

Cynthia & Lee Vance

Bill & Melinda vanden Heuvel
Dolores Vecchiarelli

Hedda W. von Goeben

Ann & Richard von Hoorn
Margaret vonGal

Burnley C. Wadsworih
George & Barbara Walberg
Mr. & Mrs. Robert S. Walin
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon T. Wallis
Carol M. Ward

David C. & Nancy L. Warren
Washington Food Market
Washington Garden Club
Washington Horse Show
Washington Liquor
Washington Rod & Gun Club
Washington Rotary Club
Malcolm & Donna Wattman
Natalie Frost Weeks

William H. Wehrhahn
Joshua Miles Weiner

Kathie & Peter Weisman
Harry & Jody Wells

Abby N. Wells & Eduardo Ginnocchio
Mr. & Mrs. David Werkhoven

New Trustees Elected

Manny Clark grew up in Miami and moved to the area in
1980. She says after all this time she’s “still awestruck by the

beauty of the Steep Rock Reservations.”

Mary Anne Greene and her husband Doug moved to
Washington in 1980. Mary Anne and her family have enjoyed
countless hours hiking, cross country skiing, kayaking, and
simply appreciating its beauty. Mary Anne says “I realize what
an asset Steep Rock is to the town, and I look forward to

serving on the Board.”

Yolanda Joseph “I fell in love with Washington when I
first came to our town in 1971. [ loved the beautiful fields and
meadows. And I was assured that nothing would ever change
here. Well, there have been some changes, but thanks to Steep
Rock and vigilant members of the community, the charm, the
beauty ands the open spaces are still with us today.”

Steep Rock Members 2004-2005

Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Wert
West Mountain Builders

Mrs. W. Chattin Wetherill
Daniel Whalen & Cynthia Oneglia
Harry & Anna White

Beatrice K. H. White

Mr. & Mrs, Edmund J. White
Francis C. Whitehead

Mr. & Mrs. Edwin C. Whitehead
Lester Whitney

Mrs. Foster J. Whitney
Marguerite C. Whitney

Walter & Kathleen Whitney
Lyle & Laura Whittlesey

Ella H. Williams

Stephen & Ellen Williams

Sally B. Williams

Evelyn A, Williams

David & Kelly Williams

Rita & Bob Wilson

Dorothy M.S. Wilson

Barbara & Peter Wodtke
Richard & Roberta Wool

Mr. & Mrs. William W. Worcester
James Worth

Billie Worthington

Harry & Darby Wright

Steve & Diana Wright

Cherra Wyllie

Charles K. Wynn, Jr.

Paul & Bonnie Yacknick
Christopher Yelding & Daniel Bresnihan
Mary Jane Yurchank

Kimi Zaima

Mr. Edward R. Zumpf

Special Thanks

Donors of Land or Easements

In 2004

Robert & Angie Brown

Joe Gitterman

Ellen Giddins & John Stiteler
Erica Klauer

Regine LaVerge

Reese Owens

Lee Seidier

Washington Supply Co.




Annual Membership Drive Begins

Steep Rock’s Annual Membership Drive begins October 1, the beginning of our fiscal year.

Please renew your membership now, and if you’re not yet a member, please join us. You may have already received our Appeal
letter with an enclosed return envelope. If not, you may use the form below to send in your donation.

Our dedicated board of trustees and coré of volunteers work hard to stretch our dollars, as does our modest staff, but we need
more help. With rising insurance costs and increasing operating expenses, we count on our members to help us keep Washing-
ton’s beautiful natural places safe and secure.

This year's budget is over $250,000, and we must rely on gifts from members for more than two thirds of that amount.

We thank you for your past support. With your help we can continue to fulfill our mission of preserving and protecting
open space.

This year, please consider making an additional donation to help us

rebuild the Hidden Valley Bridge over the Shepaug in memory of Stephen Reich

Memorial Contributions

Over the years many contributions have been given to Steep Rock by those wishing to honor departed relatives or friends.
The following is a list of those so honored.

Bruce Bailey Lathrop Johnson James E. Sayles
George Bender Jean Law Don Smith

Howard Bronson Victor H. MeCutcheon Judy Stevens

Paul Bruning George Murphy Erasmus (Ray) Struglia
Bunker Burr Stanley Peterson Mrs. U.C. Ullman

Jack Dyer Virginia Peterson George Wadsworth
Clayton Ferry Stephen Reich George Ward

Edward Peckerman Mildred Reynolds Helen Wersebe
Hamilton Gibson Oliver Reynolds Ken Williams

Please Become a Member of Steep Rock. We Need Your Support!
A contribution of any size entitles you to membership for one year, and
helps us to maintain the reservations. Please use this form to send in your donation.

] Send Maps [ Stephen Reich Memorial Fund

Name

PO Box /Street

Town

State, Zip

Send To:
Steep Rock Association
PO Box 279,Washington Depot, CT 06794




Steep Rock Association
Telephene 860-868-9131 FAX 860-868-3034
FOUNDER
Ehrick K. Rossiter
TRUSTEES
Michael C. Jackson, President
John A Herrmann, Jr. Vice President
Susan F. Payne, Vice Fresident
Sheila M. Anson, Secretary
Carlos Canal, Treasurer
John A. Millington, Chairman of the Board

Robby Barnett David A. Behnke
Randy Bernard James Brinton
Manny Clark Jane Conn
Betsy Corrigan William A. Davidson
R William Fairbairn Mary Anne Greene
Gustave Hauser Peter E. Houldin
Yolanda Joseph Henry R. Martin
Chapin Miller Wendell Minor
Kirsten Peckerman Polly Roberts

Richard Sears Benedict Silvenman
Charles T. Treadway, III Edmund J. White
HONORARY TRUSTEES
Merrell E. Clark
Robert L. deCourcy
STAFT
Susan Branson, Executive Director/VISTA Editor
Vincent L. Forese, Forester
Clark P. Gifford, Land Manager
Amanda C. Branson, Office Assistant

Macricostas Maps Ready

The trail map of the Macricostas Preserve has been printed
and complimentary copies have been sent to all 2004-2005
members of Steep Rock.

We now have beautifully designed, accurate maps of all the
Reservations.

The maps are for sale in three locations: the Steep Rock office
(second floor of the old firechouse building in the Depot), the
Hickory Stick Bookstore and the Gunn Memorial Library.

The cost is $3.00 each, or all three for $8.00.

Taft Girls Help Out

XCountry Team Tackles Invasive Honeysuckle

The members of Taft School’s girls cross country running
team have regular 4-5 mile practice runs in Steep Rock. On
Monday, October 24, for their community service workday,
they spent 4 hours hauling out honeysuckle ag fast as Vinnie

Forese and Clark Gifford could cut it. They helped clear a large

area near the Riding Ring. And then they ran their regular 5
miles!

Taft girls x country team, from the left: Coach Chad Faber, Natalie Lescroart
{Captain), Jane Kinnev(Captain}, Kaitlin Hardy(Captain), Helena Smith,
Mary Walsh, Jaymie Oppenheim, Kate Kruse, Eliza Whelzel, Carola
Lovering, Kacey Kionsky, Lyssa Lincoln.

Steep Rock Association
PO Box 279
Washington Depot, CT 06794

Non-Profit
Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
Permit #11
Washington Depot
CT 06794

Postal Patron or Boxholder

VISTA is printed on recycled paper




